* * * NEWSLETTER * * *

E. A. A. Chapter 67

205 East 161st Street

Westfield, IN 46074

Treasurer:	Larry Jacobi	773-3112
Secretary:	Don Barnhart	257-3140
Vice President:	Dick Er vi n	542-8580
President	John Adolfson	848-1817

June 2, 1980

Our President, John Adolfson could not be present to chair this meeting. Our Vice President, Dick Ervin could not be present to chair this meeting. So, two very dedicated, dependable, loyal, and true officers, namely your Secretary, Don Barnhart, and your Treasurer, Larry Jacobi, carried on. (Hurry back John!)

There were no guests to introduce but we did welcome back Robert L. "Bob" Giles who renewed his Chapter 67 membership. An open apology was extended to Jack Hart and Allen Learned whose names were omitted from our 1980 roster. They had failed to send in their membership renewal forms from which the roster was typed, although their dues had been paid. Sorry guys.

Don Barnhart has writter a letter to the company from which we ordered our lapel pin sample. Hopefully we will have it soon and be able to decide if to order.

The Evansville Fly-in of Chapter 21 was scheduled for yesterday. No one present knew if it had been held or rained out. Their rain date was one week later, June 8.

An Alert distributed by the F.A.A. concerning the hazard of volcanic ash was discussed briefly. No one seened interested in flying west toward the volcano-caused problem area.

An appeal was again made for volunteers. Anyone going to Oshkosh '80 that can volunteer some time to help our headquarters, please contact any Chapter Officer or our headquarters in Oshkosh. Yourshelpsischeeded. Please volunteer.

We have been invited to present a static aircraft display at the Seymour Air Fair on Saturday, September 20, 1980. This matter was discussed briefly. No definite decision was made. This topic will again be discussed at our July meeting. If you are interested, be sure to attend.

Phil Brown presented an interesting and amusing slide show. Many pictures of aircraft in attendance at Oshkosh '79. One of which was particularly unique in workmanship. Also, a series of pictures showing the preparation and launch of the "Smoke balloon" that might now be called the "Infamous Smoke Balloon"! Thanks for a nice show Phil.

CALENDAR

July 4-6 Ercoupe National Fly-in. Ercoupe Owners Club. Wood County Airport, Bowling Green, Ohio

July 13 Breakfast at Speedway Airport.

Aug 2-9 E.A.A. National Convention and Fly-in Wittman Field, Oshkosh, Wisconsin

BUY-SHAP-SELL

HOC Swenson needs struts for a Taylorcraft -- BC or BL

John Reckel is preparing to test-fly his Baby Great Lakes and would like to get some tail wheel time, preferably in a Luscombe. Can you help? Call him--Bus: 849-6510 or Res: 482-4629.

Our next meeting is scheduled for 7:30 P.M., July 7, 1980. See you all there....

Respectfully Submitted,

Donald F. Barnhart, Secretary

Peter Wiggin, Typer